
From: Gary Stine [mailto:garystine1@gmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, February 13, 2017 7:34 PM
To: Walker Timothy E <Timothy.E.Walker@oregonlegislature.gov>
Subject: HB 2491

Dear Rep. McKeown:
RE:  HB 2491 - Assigned to Transportation Policy Committee

Note:  I am a volunteer Police Officer for the City of Florence and enforce Disabled Parking.

Bill states:
Creates offense of failure to obtain Oregon disabled person parking permit if person continues to use disabled
person parking permit issued by another jurisdiction and fails to obtain Oregon parking permit after being domiciled
in or resident of Oregon for 90 days or more. 
Punishes by maximum fine of $250. Creates offense of failure to surrender prior disabled person parking permit.
Punishes by maximum fine of $250.

I would suggest that this be a Class C traffic violation in place of the Class D in the Bill, because most sections in
ORS 811.600 are a Class C or a Class A.  None are a class D.

Remove the maximum fine of $250 so the amount is adjusted by the Legislature as they adjusted the Traffic Fines.

Also I would add:   A second or subsequent conviction is a Class A traffic violation.   Most violations in this section
have this wording.

Thank you.

Gary Stine
1204 Yew Ct
Florence OR 97439
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